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Septmeber 1, 2022 

Dina Havkin, CPA, CMA                                                                                                                                                  
Manager of Financial Strategy and Planning & Deputy Treasurer                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Office of the Deputy CAO 
26557 Civic Centre Rd.  Keswick, ON, L4P 3G1  

Re: 2023 Community Organization Funding Request   

 
Dear Mayor and Council, Town of Georgina, via Mr. Rob Wheater:   

We are writing on behalf of Georgina Trades Training Inc. (GTTI) – The Training Centre to request a 
$50,000 grant from the Town of Georgina for the 2023 budget year.  

The Town of Georgina has been instrumental in the founding of GTTI and is our leading partner in 
delivering much needed training to our community. Since its inception in 2006, GTTI has provided 
training and support services to more than 11, 000 residents. GTTI has enabled many of our graduates to 
land that all important first job or to increase their earnings by graduating from a wide range of 
professionally delivered training. 

GTTI’s training is a fast track to successful employment. Over the years we have been able to cover free 
or low-cost training to the community in a number of fields including: Truck Driving, Welding, Plumbing, 
Carpentry, Arborist, HVAC, Electrical, Culinary, Hairdressing, Automotive, Cabinetry, Golf Greenskeeper, 
Construction, Roofing, Flooring, Drywall, Bookkeeping, Administration, Landscaping and Small Engines. 

We are proud of our accomplishments to date, but we are setting even higher goals for the years ahead. 

The recent pandemic triggered unforeseen challenges in all areas of our services and in our on-going 
Baseline Road endeavours. Despite our need to sustain adequate staffing levels and operations, some 
expected funding for usual programs was not announced, delayed or cancelled without notice.   

In the next few weeks GTTI will be undertaking a new strategic planning exercise with a view towards 
focusing our energies and services towards a more stable and sustainable environment for our students 
and community. To achieve this, we need your help.  

Continued income development is at the forfront of our planning for 2023, and towards this end, we 
have initiated a new 6-week series of seminers entitled “Entrepreneurism in Georgina” that is scheduled 
to launch in September.  It will feature leading experts delivering valuable messages to would-be 
entrepreneurs.   
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Another example is our S.E.T. Metal Roofing program, scheduled for November. For this program we 
have partnered with a local business owner to provide training to community members that will lead 
directly to employment in the field. Since its inaugural year in 2009, our S.E.T. program has successfully 
assisted over 230 students gain employment.  

GTTI will continue to work to bring new career training opportunities to Georgina. The pandemic has 
taught us to evolve and expand our training capabilities. In 2023 we will continue to expand on our 
online and hybrid training opportunities. Further we will be engaging in market research with 
community members and local businesses to aid in development and adaptation of new and existing 
programming to ensure that their training needs are met.    

2023 year is proving difficult to forecast as governments have put a hold on our normal grant 
opportunities. However, we believe that stability should return in 2023 barring any further outbreak of 
covid. We respectively request the sum of $50,000 to continue to allow us to offer more training 
opportunities to the citizens of Georgina and the surrounding area. 

In closing, it cannot be said too often how much GTTI appreciates the support that the Town has given 
both financially and operationally during the past 16 years.  Our partnership is an example of community 
building that we are confident will lead to even more achievement in the coming years. 

Yours very truly, 

 

Carr Hatch                                              Sean Bell                                                                                                
Chair of the Board                                Vice Chair of the Board              

Georgina Trades Training Inc.                                                                                                                                          
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GTTI 2023 Budget Forecast 
      

Funding Sources  
Ontario Trillium Foundation  $87,850.00 
Quick Action Community Grant $5,000.00  

Total  $92,850.00  

  
Estimated Earnings  
GTTI Courses  $10,000.00  
GTTI Bus Charter $5,000.00  
GTTI Facility Rentals $4,000.00  

Total $19,000.00  

  
Pending Applications  
Town of Georgina $50,000.00 
Home Depot $50,000.00 
Regional Municipality of York $164,000.00 

Total $264,000.00 
  

*Budget forecast reflects grants received and current applications. It does not reflect additional grants 
that may become available.  
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